
 

 
ISSUE 28 – 3rd September, 2015      Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm - Monday to Thursday 

8:30am to 3:30pm - Friday 

 

Dear Families, 

Last Friday evening we held our Trivia Night and would like to pass on a big thank-you to all 

those who attended.  A great night was held by all and we managed to raise approximately 

$1500 towards take home books.  Congratulations to the “The Quacks” who took home the 

prize for this year.  I believe “The Nurses” were unable to make this year’s event, so watch our 

next year!  We would also like to say a HUGE Thank you to the PFA organising committee for 

all their hard work on bringing this event together.   

PFA: Father’s Day Stall and Breakfast on Friday September 4th. 
Reminder that tomorrow at 8:00am we will be holding our Fathers’ Day breakfast in the 
school hall.  Thank you to those who have indicated whether they can or can’t make it.   
Students will have a chance to purchase fabulous gifts for their Dad’s / Carers / Guardians 
throughout the morning with our annual Fathers’ day stall. 

 
 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS – TERM 3 CALENDAR OF EVENTS – TERM 4 
SEPTEMBER 
2nd to 4th   
4th 

7th 
8th  
10th 
10th 

10th 
14th 

14th 

16th 

16th 
17th 
17th 
18th    

 
Grade 6 Camp 
Fathers’ Day Stall & Breakfast 
Parent Teacher Interviews 4-7pm 
Parent Teacher Interviews 4-7pm 
Prep Fire Station excursion 
Disco – Hawaiian style 
Jump Rope for Heart – “Jump Off” 
Choir at Opal Aged Care 10am-11am 
School Council Finance 4:30pm 
Nexus Arts – We Love Rock n Roll 
School Council Meeting 6:00pm 
Grade 3/4 Play 10:00am & 6:30pm 
Prep visiting Raymond Island 
Last Day of Term 3 

OCTOBER 
5th 

25th – Nov 1 
30th  

31st & Nov 1 

 
Term 4 commences 
Chelsea PS visiting from NZ 
ART SHOW GALA EVENING 
ART SHOW 
 

PFA FUNDRAISING EVENTS 

September 4th  
October 10th October  
November 
 
PUPIL  
FREE 
DAYS 

Fathers’ Day Stall & Breakfast 
Dahlsens BBQ 
2016 Fundraising calendar 
Art Show (Melb Cup w/end) 

 
 

Friday December 18th 

TERM 1 - Thursday January 

29
th

 to Friday March 27
th 

TERM 2 - Monday April 

13
th

  to Friday June 26
th 

TERM 3 - Monday July 

13
th

 to Friday September 
18

th 

TERM 4 - Monday October 5
th

 to 

Friday December 18
th 

BLUE HOUSE RED HOUSE GOLD HOUSE GREEN HOUSE 



Basketball  
Congratulations to the Paynesville Tuesday night Basketball teams who played in their first 
finals on Tuesday night.  The Paynesville Gulls - Boys were up against the Paynesville Blue 
team, with the Gulls coming out victors and now move through to the Preliminary Final next 
week.  The Paynesville Blue - Girls’ team were victorious on the night and they have moved 
straight through to the Grand Final.  The Paynesville Gulls – Girls team were also winners and 
now play in the Preliminary Final next week.  Congratulations to all players who have been 
involved with this competition.  Thank you to the parents and staff who help with coaching 
and cheering each week.  These activities require all the support we can get to be successful. 
NEXT SEASON - BASKETBALL 
Information has been forwarded to current players in relation to next season, if you would like 
to participate please put your name down at the office or see Tony for further information. 

 
Parent – Teacher Interviews  
Monday September 7th & Tuesday September 8th. 
Parent Teacher interviews are being held next Monday and Tuesday night.  If you have missed 
making a booking please contact the office and we will organise one for you. 
 

TROPICAL DISCO – Thursday 10th September – 6:30pm to 8:30pm 
Yes, it is time for another DISCO!!!  Next Thursday the 10th 
September we will be conducting another Disco here at school in 
the hall.  The theme for this Disco will be tropical, so dust off the 
grass skirts, hawaiian shirts and put your dancing shoes on…  All 
students and younger siblings are invited. Staff will be on hand to 
supervise and parents are welcome to stay and enjoy the 
entertainment or join in as well. This is a no cost activity.  We do ask 
if families could please provide a plate that can be shared for 
supper! Put on your best disco gear and come along and show us 
your moves!!! 
 

JUMP ROPE FOR HEART – THURSDAY September 10th 
Next Thursday will be our big “Jump Off” day.  There will be plenty of skipping related act ivies 
for the students to participate in.  They have all been practising hard over the last two weeks 
to make sure that they will be there right to the end… 
 

3/4 Play – There is a boy in the girl’s bathroom!!!! 
The Grade 3/4 students have been working very hard on this year’s production.  Students are 

learning lines and dances and rehearsing daily.  The big show is scheduled for Thursday 

September 17th.  First performance will be at 10:00am and the second performance will be at 

6:30pm.  Please see Miss Benton or Mr. Floyd in Rooms 3 and 4 to reserve tickets. 

Have a great weekend. 



PREP AMBULANCE VISIT 

Today the Prep class were fortunate enough to have a visit from Jaime with the Paynesville Ambulance.  The children learnt 
about what they need to do in an emergency. Three children got a heart rate monitor attached and we listened to their resting 
heart rate and then again after exercise.  They looked through the ambulance (got a pretend injection), saw the lights and 
listened to the siren.  Ollie the Octopus (class teddy) got an injection too!  It is great to have these community services and for 
our students to have the opportunity to see them up close.  Next week the Prep’s will be visiting the Paynesville Fire Station. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
  



Basketball Summer Season to 

commence on Tuesday the 6th of October for 

juniors. There has been a few changes with the 

recent increase of teams, weekly draws will be as 

follows Mondays - U16 boys, A Men, C Men and A 

Women, Tuesdays – Mini-ball 5yr -10yr old, Under 

12 Boys and Girls & Under 14 mixed, Wednesdays 

– U16 Girls, B Men, C women & B Women. Please 

note all players (Seniors & Juniors) must pay the 

annual Affiliation fee of $40.00 Junior Registration 

nights - will be held at the BARC on Tuesday the 

1st and 8th of September between 5 – 7pm. Fees 

set for next season for juniors are Registration 

$30.00 and $5.00 door entry per week. We will be 

reducing the registration fee by $5.00 for every 

additional child when more than one child in family 

is playing. Also for junior players (Under 18 yrs old) 

who are wanting to play in both the junior and 

senior competitions the fee will be $40.00 per 

season which will cover registration in both junior 

and senior comps. 

For any queries for Juniors please contact Bec on 

0403838781  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


